
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

Dear Children, Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
The summer term has come to an end and I am sure that everyone in our school community is looking forward to a well-earned 
rest. It is stating the obvious that the last four months have been unprecedented and challenging, but the entire Prince of Wales 
community should be proud of the way we have stuck together through the pandemic and supported one another. PoW staff 
have worked tirelessly to provide an excellent online provision for our students as well as provide a community service. We have 
been grateful for all the kind messages from parents about these provisions. I would also like to thank all of you for supporting 
us and, more importantly, your children with home learning.  
 
I know this has not been an easy time for our pupils. They have missed out on aspects of school life and have missed their 
friends. I hope that through the weekly newsletter and some of our online events have helped in this regard but know that it’s not 
the same as the real thing! Well done to our students for your excellent approach and resilience during the pandemic; you are all 
amazing!  
 
On Tuesday afternoon our Year 6 pupils were able to celebrate their completion of primary education through a picnic and prize 
giving ceremony. It was lovely to see additional pupils able to join on this occasion (see page 4 in the newsletter). 
 
For our pupils that will be returning in September, I would like to remind you that reading should be first and foremost on your 
daily schedules. Two years ago we had the highest number of participants in the Summer Reading Challenge. Can we do this 
again this summer? Talking of competitions, please check the results of the virtual Olympics on page 3. 
 
Due to the sudden lock down and pupils unable to return in the past weeks, a number of personal belongings were left at school. 
These have been passed on to next year group. As always, I remind parents that the school cannot take responsibility for lost or 
missing items. 
 
We are very much looking forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Monday 7th September. We are planning to open to 
all year groups as near to normal as we are able. We have been planning for this over the last few weeks in terms of logistics 
and the structure of the school day. Check this newsletter for some of these arrangements and we will communicate any further 
changes and specific arrangements with you as soon as we are able to do so through emails and also our Covid-19 page on our 
website. The health and safety of our entire school community will continue to be a priority and we will send an updated Home - 
School Agreement with expectations for pupils, school and parents (page 2). 
 
With regards to our previous wrap-around provision, I am pleased to confirm that we can manage Breakfast Club from 
September – albeit for working parents to start with. I wish to reassure parents that I am in discussion with regards to an after 
school club and I look forward to sharing details at the start of the term. 
 
Having said goodbye to a few colleagues in the last newsletter, I can also confirm the departure of Mr Shah who will be 
undertaking teacher training in a secondary school. We wish you the very best with your career. 
 
Before closing, I would like to publicly thank all staff who have been absolutely brilliant during the pandemic. Teachers adapted 
to online learning and have spent hours in front of their computers each day. Behind the scenes, support staff have continued to 
work throughout and have all contributed to keeping the school afloat. It has been hard and tiring but I am sure that we will all 
look back on this with a sense of collective pride and satisfaction. I would also like to thank the Governing Body who work on a 
voluntary basis as well as schools across the LA and Enfield SEYIS for their collegiality, support and advice.  
 
My sincerest thanks to all; enjoy a great summer!  
 
I wish you all a restful, peaceful and safe summer and look forward to seeing you all in September. 
 
Mr Bless - Headteacher 
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Staggered start and finishing times from September 

Bubble Start Finish Drop off/collection point: 

EYFS 8:50am 3:15pm Woodlands carpark area (sectioned off) 

Year 1 8:40am 3:20pm Y1 outdoor area 

Year 2 8:40am 3:20pm Playground (usual spot) 

Year 3 8:45am 3:25pm Playground (usual spot) 

Year 4 8:45am 3:25pm Playground (usual spot) 

Year 5 8:50am 3:30pm 
Square hall (staff to take class in through 

swale gate) 

Year 6 8:50am 3:30pm Main playground (usual spot) 
 

To reduce the number of people on school premises, Year 4, 5 and 6 pupils should enter and exit school premises on 

their own (unless agreed individual arrangements are required). 

EYFS, Year 1, 2 and 3 pupils should be accompanied by 1 adult. 

Please avoid driving and causing congestion in Salisbury Road. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear ETSP Community 

  

Congratulations to all the children & young people who took part in our Summer Olympics. Over 1,000 pupils took part. Our winners are revealed in the 

video: https://we.tl/t-JwU1AB3VNR . The link will expire on 20th July. 

  

The winners were calculated using a pre-agreed points system (not by medals). Schools were awarded medals for finishing in the top three for each of the 

events. See attached pdf for details. 

  

Many thanks to all of you for your support with this. 

  

Best wishes 

Emma 

                 

Emma Kolaru 

Partnership Manager 

Enfield Town Schools' Partnership 

 

Wow Prince of Wales, great 

participation by 251 children! 

Together, you won the most 

medals to achieve  and 

you completed the second 

highest number of miles to 

Tokyo!  

The bonus points for 

the obstacle course 

(bronze) went to 

Elizabeth Battle 

(Nursery) and the 

bonus points for the 

design a game (gold) 

went to Chris (Year 1). 

The treasure hunt silver 

medallist was 

Domantas in Y3. 

 

A celebrity found out about our  

‘Reading to Tokyo’ challenge  

and has created this message to the best 

performing schools, including ours: 

https://we.tl/t-2euINCtH25 

 

 

https://we.tl/t-JwU1AB3VNR
https://we.tl/t-2euINCtH25


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Perrez Ampofo - Governors’ Award  
For his outstanding contributions to the school community 
and his enthusiasm when hosting school events 
 

Raed Eifan - Reading Award 
For being a keen reader and achieving 2 million words this 
year  
 

Connor Hawkins - Music Award 

For his expression of feelings through the creative use of 
music  
 

Sofia Riches - Physical Education Award 
For always displaying the true characteristics of sportsmanlike 
behaviour and being an integral part of the netball team 
 

Lukas Mazonas - Mathematics Award   

For making a huge amount of effort by constantly challenging 
himself in the lessons and putting in 100% effort   
 

Year 6 Prize Winners 2020 

We missed the weekly ‘post SATs ice cream van Friday ringtone’  

but were glad to hear it on our final day of the school year! 

Goodbye Year 6 

If this year has taught you anything, it is to expect the unexpected. You 

began Year 6 with a mixed bag of feelings and anticipation but you 

smoothly transitioned into owning this status and being keen to make a 

contribution to the wider school. As we approached the half way mark of 

school year 2019-2020 it became clear that you were part of history in the 

making, being swept up in an unprecedented worldwide event. As a 

result, you are the first Year 6 cohort that didn’t complete KS2 SATs since 

this was introduced. When you look back at this peculiar year, that will 

feature in the history books, I hope that missing some tests is not going to 

dominate your recollection of it. Your generation has been uniquely 

challenged in your engagement with learning when not under the direct 

tutelage of your teacher. Although your participation will have included 

negotiation at home about time and taking turns on an electronic device, 

it much depended on your willingness, discipline and your recognition 

that here was an opportunity for self-determination. Although the weekly 

attendance figures speak for themselves, I kept a close eye on your 

communications and achievements at home. They tell me that PoW has 

done its job with you and is confidently letting you go into the great 

unknown. 

In the words of a respected, fictional Headteacher: ‘It is our choices that 

show who we truly are, far more than our abilities.’  

Mr Bless - Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

Congratulations to this Term’s Certificate Winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Will Prince of Wales have the most pupils participating in the  

Summer Reading Challenge? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

- COMPETITION RESULTS  

Over the spring and summer terms there have been a number of challenges that 

Enfield children and young people took part in as part of Enfield Learns Together!    

Although none of our pupils were prize winners, it is great to see the some of the work 

that the children and young people across Enfield have completed and that were 

considered for or did win a prize: 

  

Enfield Learns Together! Marble Run Challenge 

All prize winners have been emailed a certificate and a book token. 

All entries can be viewed on: 

https://resources.centralenfieldclc.org.uk/seyis_challenges/marble-run-competition-entries/ 

  

 

Enfield Learns Together! Short Story Competition 

All prize winners have been emailed a certificate and a book token. 

The booklet of winning stories can be downloaded from: 

https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/enfield-learns-together/short-story-competition-results 

  

 

Enfield Learns Together Maths Challenge  

This is a series of maths challenges that children and young people took part in over the spring and 

summer terms. All submitted work has been uploaded to an online gallery which can be viewed on: 

https://resources.centralenfieldclc.org.uk/maths-challenges-entries/ 

 

 

Enfield Learns Together Art Challenge in collaboration with the University of the Arts 

Enfield young artists were asked to produce a 2D piece art work that address the theme “Inside”. All 

submitted artwork has been uploaded to an online gallery which can be viewed on: 

https://resources.centralenfieldclc.org.uk/art-challenge/b  

https://resources.centralenfieldclc.org.uk/seyis_challenges/marble-run-competition-entries/
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/enfield-learns-together/short-story-competition-results
https://resources.centralenfieldclc.org.uk/maths-challenges-entries/
https://resources.centralenfieldclc.org.uk/art-challenge/b


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

HUB Sports are providing a fun-filled Sports Camp this 

Summer Holiday! 

  

ALL GOVERNMENT GUIDELINES WILL BE OBSERVED. 

  

Activities include: Football, Dodgeball, Gymnastics, Dance, Arts & Crafts 

and more! 

  

Please click on this link to register onto our Summer Holiday Camp at 

Bush Hill Park Primary School, Main Avenue, Bush Hill Park, EN1 1DS.  

  

Dates: 

Week 1 Monday 20 July – Friday 24 July  

Week 2  Monday 27 July – Friday 31 July 

Week 3 Monday 3 August – Friday 7 August 

  

Time: 9.30am - 3pm (There is also an Early Club option from 8am - 

9.30am) 

Age range: 4 – 12 year olds (School years from Reception to Year 6) 

Cost: £15 per day, £40 for 3 days or £65 for all 5 days a week, with Early 

Club just £3 extra per day.  

Sibling discount: 15% off 

  

Click to book online now https://bit.ly/3fhUzrw 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://bit.ly/3fhUzrw
https://bit.ly/3fhUzrw

